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Minutes of the April 13, 2016 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 450th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:30.  President George Ratermann led the 

membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Carl Smith gave the opening prayer. 

All officers were present. 

President Ratermann stated we had received new applications for membership from Thomas Carroll and Edward Magee.  

A motion was made by Steve Olish, seconded by Wil Grove to accept the applications.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

President Ratermann introduced the following guest speakers: 

1. Eric Vonnida from the Police Explores said he had raffle tickets to raise money for the group to go to Flagstaff, 

AZ, for the upcoming convention. 

2. Patrick Hamachur, who is running for Circuit Attorney  spoke to the membership. 

3. Jim Chapman from Chapman Insurance spoke to the membership. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Motion was made by Merle McCain, seconded by Herman Ubben to accept the minutes as printed.  

Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Terry Shoemaker gave his monthly treasurers report.  Motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by 

Ralph Harper to accept the report.  Motion passed on voice vote. 

President Ratermann said members Gilbert (Duke) Duquesne and Robert “Potsie” Weber had passed away.  Non 

member James Hackett had also died. 

President Ratermann made the following announcements:  Anyone interested in the annual fishing tournament at Table 

Rock Lake to contact Ray Menard. 

The Police Wives Association is present for anyone interested in purchasing T-Shirts, jewelry, etc. 

Jim Danridge was also present for anyone interested in purchasing ammunition for fire arms qualification. 

Old Business:  None 

New business:  None 

Mr. Pona stated we had 89 members in attendance.  Thirteen prizes were awarded including 4 drawings donated by Jim 

Glascock. 

A motion was made by Jim Wurm, seconded by Dick Buehler to adjourn.  Motion passed on a voice vote.  The meeting 

adjourned at 11:58 AM. 
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